Minutes of Selectmen's Meeting November 17, 1975

Robert Morrill and Eric Tenney present, Ed Clarke unable to attend, he 1s at a
meeting with the FBI in regard to bank holdups.

Robert Morrill stated than the New Hampshire Highway Department will remove the
stumps on Main Street, but it won't be able to until spring unless the schedule
permits it sooner.

Harold Grant will fill the auditors position for one year only. Bob Flanders will
assist but must refuse to run in the election.

Robert Morrill reported that Mr. Estes of the Board of Taxation, is evaluating
and reassessing Nathaniel Hawthorne College.

Nr, Charles Jackson met with the Selectmen and agreed to correct the violation
wilthin thirty days.

Bob Dunlap reported on the Bicentennial Committee and Salary Study Committee.
Merle Aborn Discussed the status of his 1975 budget with the Selectmen.
Merle alsonreported that thers seems to be some building going on on Kilbin Road

and he wanted to know if the Selectmen were aware of it. Bob and Erie will
check it this week.

Lloyd Henderson, Town Counsel, reported on the status of the Nathaniel Hawthorne
College and the Public Service of New Hampshire tam suits,

The Selectmen discussed Buttercup Lane Sub-division and the right of way to
West Street. Bob Morrill said that he did not think the Town should invest in
right of ways.

The Office of Welfare Officer is vacant, and the Selectmen would like to find a
capable person to fill it,

The Selectmen will also need an alternate to the Planning Board inasmuch as Dick
Schacht will be leaving,

Note: November 18, 1975 Bob Morrill and Lloyd Henderson agraed'to initiate a
settlement with Public Service of New Hampshire Re: 1973 taxes only



